
Assessor Office Update – April 06, 2020 
 
Elderly Homeowner/Total Disabled Relief Program 
Motor Vehicle Transfers 
Renters Program 
Revaluation Update 
 
The Assessor’s Office is receiving emails and returning phone calls to continue to serve the 
public.   Reminder notices have recently been mailed to those individuals whose year it is to file their 
Elderly Homeowner/Total Disabled relief program.   These applications are due May 15th.   The 
Assessor’s office is encouraging the people to supply their income information to the Town by: 
 

1. Mailing their originals to the Assessor’s Office.  A copy will be made and the originals 
returned to the homeowner via mail. 

2. Using the drop box located outside the Town Hall’s front door.  This box is labeled tax 
payments. 

3. Scanning and emailing your information to this office. 
 
Any documentation concerning the transfer of Motor Vehicles may also be delivered by the methods 
just mentioned. 
 
The Renters program will be delayed for providing information to the Assessor’s Office until after June 
1st. 
 
Vision Government Solutions is the company hired to complete the 2020 town wide revaluation.  The 
data collectors will be knocking on your door and verifying your interior information from the door 
without entering your home.  They have identification and a letter of introduction from this 
office.  Additionally, the motor vehicle information has been registered with the police department. 
 
 


